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A reminder to all families that Parent / 
Student / Teacher interviews are 
scheduled for next Tuesday 27th 
February from 1.30pm - 5.30pm.  
Students are required to attend the 
interview alongside their parents.  
 

Please note that students will be 
dismissed at 1:15pm on this day. 
 
If you have not already booked an 
interview time please log onto the 
school Compass portal or see Jacki 
and Katrina in the office for assis-
tance. 
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The CPS House Sports Day is sched-
uled for Thursday 8th March. The day 
will run like a typical school day with 
events starting at 9:10am. Timetables 
will be available from the office a few 
days prior to the event. Please make 
sure students are wearing their house 
colours as well as shorts and run-
ners. A good lunch and drink bottle is 
also important to keep up energy lev-
els.  
 
Parents are most welcome through-
out the day. Helpers at events and 
with age groups are also important 
and appreciated. If you can help out 
for all or part of the day, please let 
me know. We are looking forward to 
another great CPS Sports Day. 
Thank you, 
 
Hollie Burke, PE Teacher 
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Information regarding School Council 
and the process of nominating to be a 
representative were sent home with 
eldest students in each family this 
week.  Nomination forms can be ob-
tained from the office and must be 
handed in prior to 4pm on Friday 2nd 
March. 
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School Photo Day will be held on 
Wednesday 21st March and order 
forms will been sent home with stu-
dents next week.  These forms can 
be returned along with payment at 
anytime prior to the day and they will 
be kept in the safe and distributed to 
the photographer on the day OR they 
need to be handed straight to the 
photographer on the day.  If you 
would like to order family photos 
there are special forms available at 
the office.  Please keep these forms 
separate to individual photos so that 
there is no confusion on the day. 
 
NB:  The school endeavours to keep 
minimal cash on premises and there-
fore we remind parents that we are 
unable to change notes/coins in the 
office.  Please make sure you organ-
ise correct change for your envelopes 
prior to the day. 
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Next Wednesday we will lay out vari-
ous donated uniform items in the 
main corridor and you are invited to 
come along at the end of the day and 
pick up some extra uniform for stu-
dents if needed. 
 
Please note that these items have 
been donated and may have old 
names/labels inside and are in vari-
ous conditions.  All items MUST be 
relabelled, otherwise if it turns up in 
lost property it will be discarded. 
 
If you would like to donate any items 
prior to the day please drop them in 
at the office. 
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From now on, any items that are not 
labelled and end up in lost property 
will be discarded at the end of each 
week.  Items that ARE labelled with 
current student names will be re-
turned to the owners. 
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We are in need to some parent volun-
teers to help run our canteen for 
school lunch orders on Fridays.  If 
you are available and willing to help 
out please fill in the volunteer slip on 
the back of the newsletter and drop it 
in at the office. 
 
We are also seeking more volunteers 
to help out with Breakfast club before 
school.  If you hold a current Working 
With Children Check and would be 
available to assist with Breaky Club 
(one day a week, two days, etc.) 
please contact our Welfare Officer, Jo 
Whitelaw. 
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The Camps Sports Excursion Fund is 
provided by the Victorian Govern-
ment to assist eligible families to cov-
er the cost of school excursions, 
camps and sporting activities. 
 

CALENDAR DATES 

Tuesday 27th February: 

¶ Parent / Student / Teacher Interviews  
(students dismissed @ 1:15pm) 

 

Thursday 1st March: 

¶ School Council Meeting @ 5:30pm 
 

Thursday 8th March: 

¶ School Athletics Day 
 

Monday 12th March: 

¶ QUEENôS BôDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

Wednesday 21st March: 

¶ School Photos 
 

Thursday 22nd March: 

¶ Yinnar & District Athletics 
 

Thursday 29th March: 

¶ Last Day Term 1 (school finishes @ 
1:15pm) 

 

Monday 16th April: 

¶ First Day Term 2 
 

Wednesday 18th April: 

¶ School Cross Country - Gr 3-6 
 

Wednesday 25th April: 

¶ ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
      

ISSUE NO: 2 22nd February 2018 



If you hold a valid healthcare or con-
cession card you may be eligible for 
CSEF.  The annual CSEF amount for 
Primary School students is $125. 
 
If you are new to the school or your 
circumstances have changed since 
last year, and have not already done 
so, please speak to the office staff 
and fill in a form as soon as possible 
to ensure you receive this valuable 
assistance for your child/ren. 
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Churchill Primary School was official-
ly opened by the assistant minister of 
education, the honourable J.F. Ros-
siter, on 6th December, 1968.  This 
means we will be celebrating our 50th 
birthday towards the end of the year. 
 
We will be forming a special commit-
tee to organise some activities and 
possible events later in the year and 

are seeking assistance from the com-
munity in this area.  If you are inter-
ested in being part of this committee, 
or know of someone who would be, 
please let Jacki or Katrina know in 
the office. 
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It is extremely important that the 
school always has current contact 
information for parents and emergen-
cy contacts for your child/ren. 
 
If you have not already done so, 
please check the details in the Stu-
dent Enrolment Information Forms, 
that were sent home with each family 
at the beginning of the year, and re-
turn them to the office as soon as 
possible. 
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Weôve had a pretty good start to the 
year so far and we thank parents for 
notifying us if a student is away for 
any reason (either via compass or 
phone). 
 
HOWEVER, we could be doing bet-
ter!  So far no entire grade has man-
aged to have every student here on 
the same day, with everyone arriving 
before 8:45amé.. Donôt forget that 
any grade who manages to do this 
will receive a green tick which equals 
a special class activity such as ball 
game, etc.  
 
Who will be first to receive a tick? 
 
Donôt forget that students will be 
dismissed at 1:15pm next Tuesday 
for Parent Teacher Interviews, 
 

Congratulations to our 2018 House Captains: 
Red House ~ Jacinta Gittos & Brady Gaspero 
Blue House ~ Tahli Schmidt & Luke Marchionne 
Green  House ~ Brodie Lawson & Lucy Booth 
Yellow House ~ Cade Reyke & Ella James 

 
Congratulations to our 2018 Student Representative Council (SRC): 

Tory Russell, Jenny Baker, Zac Bruerton, Kodie Gaspero, Arabella Altavas, 
James Hutchinson, Diesel Nievaart & Brandon Coleman. 

 
IMMIGRATION MUSEUM 

On Monday 2nd February, all of the grade 5/6s were lucky enough to have a 
member from the Melbourne Immigration Museum come to CPS.  We got to 
learn about the migrants and refugees and how their life changed when they 

transferred to a different country. 
 

PANCAKE DAY 
On Tuesday 13th February the School Captains held a pancake day.  We just 
wanted to say a big thank you to everyone who contributed on this day.  We 

raised $100 dollars to put towards our school. 
 

SCHOOL SWIMMING 
Good job to Hayley, Kohen, Andrew, Ella, Evie, Kayla, Jarred, Jaydan, Isabel 
and Shaylee who participated in the school swimming sports last week on the 
14th February.  A very big congratulations to Andrew Tyrrell & Ella James 
who were the only 2 that made it through to the next round on the 28th 

February. 
 
 

By Stella Voarino & Ruby Smith. 

Postal address: P.O. Box 64, Churchill, 3842, Coleman Parade, Churchill.   
Telephone: 03 5122 1343           Facsimile 03 5122 2039           Website: www.churchillps.vic.edu.au 

Jacquie Burrows 
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